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www.rspcaharrogate.org.uk
BRANCH CONTACT DETAILS

Branch Manager – Jill Johnson

PO Box 608

Harrogate

HG1 9EY

01423 886249 

To report an animal in distress or an emergency, 

please contact the RSPCA 24-hour Cruelty and Advice line

0300 1234 999

Stray Dogs

Neither the RSPCA nor the police can deal with stray dogs, which are the responsibility of the Dog Warden Service. The numbers to ring about strays are now: 

If you find a dog

Please ring 01423 556633 or 01423 500600 during office hours 

or 07525 988048 for the Out of hours stray dog reception. 

If you have lost a dog

Please ring 01423 556633 or 01423 500600 during office hours or 

07525 988048 for the Out of hours stray dog reception. 

BRANCH & ANIMAL UPDATES

I realise it is not so long ago that the first newsletter of 2011 was sent out but since then there have been a number of important updates to tell you about.

Firstly, we have got off to a really good start with re-homing in 2011 with a number of cats coming into the Branch and being re-homed very quickly. It is always very rewarding when we see animals coming into our care and finding new loving homes so speedily. I hope this continues, particularly as “kitten season” is now upon us!  As always as fast as we re-home, the space is taken with more cats looking for homes.

I took a call three weeks ago from someone who needed to rehome a 40 year old hibernating tortoise. Horace had been in the same home for the last 40 years and due to a change in circumstances was now homeless! Luckily we have found an experienced home with two other tortoises where he will be well looked after. He decided to come out of hibernation last week and was very happily sunning himself in the greenhouse. 

As of April 2011 due to a re-organisation of the Inspectorate I am delighted to confirm we will be once again part of Chief Inspector Heidi Jenner’s group.

EasyFundraising

As with all charities in the current economic climate we are looking at  alternate ways to raise much needed funds for the branch.  If you are someone that regularly shops online, i.e. Amazon, John Lewis, etc, then you can help the branch raise funds from each purchase you make by registering with www.easyfundraising.org.uk. When you log on you get the option to Support a cause and by typing in RSPCA Harrogate you will be taken to our Branch Page where you can register your support.  There are 100’s of retailers online and each time you make a purchase a percentage of the money you spend will come to the Branch. Please take time to have a look, several of us have already registered and hopefully if we can get more people to do so then more money will come into the Branch. Any queries about this please don’t hesitate to get in touch.

Birstwith Show – 30th July

For many years now we have run the dog classes at Birstwith Show. Many of the classes have remained the same for a long time. This year we have decided to revamp the classes to make them much more fun. There will be prizes and rosettes for the first three in each class.  As well as the dog show there will be other fun things happening on the stand. The show is always a fun day with lots of things going on. 

This year’s classes will be:

1001 Best Junior Handler – Open to any breed of dog, handler must be 12 years or younger.

1002 Dog with the best smile – Judges are looking for dogs with beautiful smiles and a happy look on their face.

1003 Dog that walks best on lead
1004 Best Veteran Dog – (Over 7 years old)

1005 Friendliest Dog – For the dog that wants to make everyone his new best friend. Dog should be very enthusiastic about wagging tail, meeting the judge etc.

1006 Musical sit

1007 Rescue Dog – Open to any Rescue Dog over 6 months

1008 Waggiest Tail

Pictures from last year’s show are on the website.

Branch Lottery

Since the last newsletter we have had several new members join the Branch lottery. If you would like to join and hopefully win a monthly cash prize do get in touch with me or you can download the form from the website.

Winners

January 2011

1st Jane Teale (7)

2ndJoanna Suddaby (67)

February

1st Mrs Preston (39)

2nd Stuart Percival (61)

AGM

The Branch AGM will be held on Tuesday 14th June @ 7.30pm at The Kestrel on Wetherby Road. Please do come along and support on the evening. Everyone is welcome and refreshments will be served. 

Branch Trustees

All RSPCA Branches are run by local trustees who are responsible for managing the Branch affairs. The Trustees come from all walks of life and bring different experiences with them. They meet usually every 6-8 weeks and discuss all sorts of issues, and are brought up to date with what is happening with the local Inspectorate and what is happening regionally and nationally. We are looking for people who are interested in animal welfare to join the other Trustees of the Branch. If you are interested in finding out more then please get in touch with me for an informal chat. We would love to hear from you. You do not need to have had any experience just a passion for animals and enthusiasm.

Needing homes

Barney is a lovely male black and white neutered male. He is aged about 7 years. Barney was abandoned in a holdall and came into the branch about 3 weeks ago. He has been fully vet-checked and is now looking for a new home where he will get lots of love and attention. He would make an ideal companion cat.

Twix & Snickers, are two 5 month old neutered females, they are tortoiseshell and white. They are both a little bit timid but with love and patience they will make lovely pets. They can be re-homed together or separately but must go to a home where they will get lots of attention and there are no young children.

Golf Day Friday 29th April 2011

Charlie is once again organising a golf day on behalf of the branch. This years golf day will be held on Friday 29th April at Harrogate Golf Club. Cost is £40 per person including breakfast and lunch.

Not only is this a fantastic social event, it is a major fundraiser for the branch with some wonderful raffle prizes.

There is still team space available, so if you would like to enter a team or even maybe join in with an existing team then please contact Charlie on 07940 469085 for further information.

Branch Diary 2011

April


Friday 29th 
Golf Day @ Harrogate Golf Club




May


Thursday 5th
Morrisons Wetherby Collection (RSPCA Week)

Monday 30th 
Open day at Vets4Pets Harrogate.

Branch Stand

June


Tuesday 14th 
Branch AGM

Saturday 18th 
Bupa Southlands Dog Show 




July


Saturday 23rd
Morrisons Boroughbridge Collection

Saturday 30th 
Birstwith Show and Dog Show




August


Saturday 6th 
Morrisons Ripon Collection




September 


Friday 23rd
Morrisons Harrogate Collection




October



Branch Microchipping Campaign

Friday 28th
Sainsbury’s Harrogate Collection

OVER TO YOU

We would love to include your stories and experiences in our newsletter.

Have you adopted a rescue animal?

Have you organised and event and would like to tell us about it?

Do you have a pet with attitude who would love to have their photo in print? 

Please send your contributions via email or by post to have them included in the next edition of the Branch newsletter.
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